Annual Meeting Twin Lakes Water District 95-C

March 15, 1999 Twin Low Church Camp Twin Lakes, Idaho MAR 25 1333
IDWR/North

The meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by president Diane Park.

15 people attended the meeting.

The minutes for 1998 were read and approved.

Reports for 1998-1999:

TREASURER/ACCOUNTANT Delores LaLiberte was not available so Al Beardslee read the reports she provided for the 1998 Income Statement and the 1999 Proposed Budget

Balance on hand March	16, 1998	\$ 5,124.98
Balance on hand March	15, 1999	\$10,664.81

See attached Income Statement for income and expense accounting.

WATER MASTER Dan Park reported that we had no trouble reported during the season. Dan 's position was activated July 2, 1999 when the Sylte ranch requested water. The water level fell steadily through August. At the end of September the levels began dropping below the 6'4" mark, due to a lack of water coming into the lake, evaporation and seepage. Rainfall was non-existent during that time. Mrs. Curran expressed her concern over the rate of outflow through the channel. The answering explanation regarded many factors, of evaporation, seepage, lack of rainfall, poor watershed due to logging, and drought.

Gordon Sylte reported some concern regarding the logging methods used by Inland Paper in our watershed area. There will be a meeting with the Department of Lands, Inland Paper and the Flood Control District in May. He recommended we send a representative from our Water District, and will call with the time and date.

SNOW SURVEY report by Chet Park taken on 3/14/1999. Water & snow above normal, but ok if managed properly.

Ragged Ridge	74"	Snow depth	ground not frozen
	30"	Water	
E. Saddle	73"	Snow depth	
	29	Water	
Twin/Spirit	52"	Snow depth	ground not frozen
	19	Water	
Lake Level		At the dam	

Correspondence:

A letter was received from Twin Lakes Flood Control District Dec 1, 1998 regarding Gus Roth's property where the sump is located. They stated no interest in purchasing the land, and that they have a regular maintenance program to clean the area in the Spring.

A notice of funding available through US department of Housing and Urban Development was received in December 1998. This was a grant application process for Disaster Services. The Flood Control District is addressing this grant application.

Twin Lakes Water District 95-C

March 15, 1999

OLD BUSINESS: Gordon Sylte reported that Gus Roth has since sold the land with the sump, therefore it is no longer a problem for Gus.

NEW BUSINESS:

BUDGET FOR 1999: The existing budget for fiscal year 1/01/1998 thru 12/31/1998 was reviewed and approved to remain at \$5500 for the fiscal year 01/01/1999 thru 12/31/1999.

Gordon Sylte said that one of the gates at the dam has been damaged, and that they have had RC Worst check out the problem. It is not fixed at this time. They will be making repairs.

Al Beardslee will check on the availability and price of an evaporation gauge for the lake.

A proposal by Terry Moore was made and approved to allow up to \$2000 to be spent towards cleanup of the Rathdrum Creek. Gordon will help co-ordinate a volunteer work crew sometime in June or July to clear the creek of brush and debris and to haul clay to various points where it can be used to muddle the creek.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS:

Ray Moore made a motion that the current officer for President, Diane Park remains the same. Chet Park nominated Ray Moore for Vice President. He was elected by a majority vote. Sue Park volunteered and was nominated as Treasurer/Secretary WaterMaster Dan Park was nominated to remain the same.

President:

Diane Park

Vice President: Ray Moore

Secretary:

Treasurer:

Sue Park

WaterMaster:

Dan Park

Next year's meeting will be the third Monday of March 2000.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Diane Park, President

(Acting secretary)

TWIN LAKES WATER DISTRICT BUDGET FISCAL YEAR '03/15, 1999 THRU '03/14/00

RECEIVED
MAR 2 5 1999
IDWR/North

INCOME:

Tax Assessment 5,500.00

Misc.

Total Income 5,500.00

EXPENSES-ADMINISTRATION

Admin. Expense 100.00
Liability Insurance .00
Sate Industrial Insurance 250.00
Accounting Service 500.00

Total Admin. Expense 850.00

WATERMASTER EXPENSE

Flow Measure 3,300.00 22 weeks 15 hrs. per week
Gate Regulation 440.00 22 weeks 2 hrs. per week
Data Compilation 220.00 22 weeks 1 hs. per week
Mileage 308.00

Total Watermaster Expense 4,268.00

OTHER EXPENSES

Misc. 382.00

Total Other Expense 382.00

TOTAL EXPENSE 5,500.00

BUDGET SURPLUS(DEFICIT) .00

I HEREBY SUBMIT THIS PROPOSED BUDGET FOR THE FY99/00

Twin Lakes Water District 95-C

March 16, 1998

Attendance at the 1998 Twin Lakes Water District Annual Meeting

Ben Moore	22775 Twinlow Rd	Twinlow Camp	687-1146
Ray & Terry Moore	Box 197	Rathdrum, ID	687-2594
Cleda C. Curran	PO Box 1325	Spokane, WA	509-747-5013
La Vina Sweitzer	22657 N Lane 4	Rathdrum, ID	687-0845
Chuck Kinsey	6355 W. Sturgeon	Rathdrum, ID	687-2276
Chet & Diane Park	N 18815 Milwaukee Rd	Rathdrum, ID	687-0535
Dan Park & Sue Park	6050 W Sturgeon	Rathdrum, ID	687-1484
Bob McKarmon	5964 Twin Lake Rd	Rathdrum, ID	687-0647
Anthony & Janet Paay	8423 N Martinson		509-226-1152
William R. Kraft	9820 W. Lake Forest Loc	687-2472	
Al Beardslee	Dept. of Water Resources	769-1450	